Minutes of the Manasota Track Club
January 4, 2023

Present: Kimmy Collister, Tom Younkman, Jennifer Gallagher, Rob Loeffler, Jenna O’Horan, Felicia Cox, Karen Mann

Absent: Kelli Anderson, Charlie Roediger, Mary Murphy, Andrew Kish

Meeting called to order at 6:07 pm
Jenna made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Rob second, all voted to approve.

Membership:
663 paid memberships, 1045 members, total.
Last year at this time we had 643 paid memberships and 1052 members.

Treasurer’s Report:
Karen presented the treasurer's report.
Felicia made a motion to approve. Jenna second, all voted to approve.

Race Recaps:

Sandy Claws - 12/10

Good turnout but less runners than last year. An improvement this year was that sign ups were done on runsignup,
and members got the discount. The awards were abbreviated to save time but they only announced first place. The
club will suggest that they announce to 6th place or at the very least to third place. The races started on time.

NYD Stumble - 1/1
Large turn out, lots of pot luck food. Everyone had fun. The club even made it in the news on ABC7.Several club
members were interviewed for a piece on New Year's resolutions.

Upcoming Events:

Andrew Monroe - 1/8

Not much help needed as far as volunteers. Jenn will set the course set. Weather should be perfect.
8:15 start.

MTC Banquet - 1/21

Banquet is on schedule, 79 registrations so far. We’re a bit down on banquet registrations, the club will start
promoting more.

Some volunteers are needed for check in, awards, etc. Photo booth has been secured.

Van & Equipment:
Registration for the van has been renewed.

Race Sanctioning:

Rise and Run - a parent wants to take over the race, which is great, but the event will not be sanctioned this year by
the club. If the race goes well, we will consider sanctioning next year. At this point the club is willing to help with the
race if asked.



School funding:
Laurel Nokomis school is looking for sponsors/donations for their runathon on 2/9. More info is needed. When
received, the board will vote via email or at the next meeting.

Other business:
+ Adopt a highway paperwork has been sent in for 2023. We'll set up dates the registration is complete.
» Tom will help with maintenance of the van (ie oil changes, repairs, etc.)

Meeting adjourned at 6:56pm
Tom made the motion, Felicia second, all in favor.
The next meeting will be February 1, 6 p.m. at Fruitville Library.

Submitted by Kimmy Collister-Sterns




